Minutes for Academic History 2/2/09

Attended by:

UAS: Peter, Barbara UAA: John, Lora, Jennifer

UAF: Brigitte Statewide: Jane

1. Faculty overrides through UAOnline

Lora had asked for this item. She wanted to see if the overrides could be put back in LRGP for testing. Jane said this request was pending and it should be back for testing soon.

2. Wording for adding grades

This request was added by Lora. Currently in UAOnline it is unclear where Faculty should be going to enter grades. Lora stated that UAA receives inquiries from Faculty on how to enter grades. We discussed changing the link title "Summary Class List" to "Summary Class List/ Enter Grades" to better inform Faculty on the correct link for entering grades. Jane indicated that this change should not be too difficult. Lora is going to write the task request for the change; all three MAUs approved this change.

3. Allow students to update their DI (diploma) mailing address through UAOnline

John brought this from discussions in the Reg. team. The Reg. team was looking at seeing what address the student should be allowed to update through UAOnline. The idea of having the DI address as one of the address types students can have access to be forwarded to the Acadhist team.

UAA does not mail diplomas and therefore their students do not need this access. UAF has students reapply if they do not complete this give the student the opportunity to resubmit a DI mailing address on their graduation application. UAS asks for the student to notify the graduation department of any changes when the student receives confirmation of their degree being awarded. The team also decided that this could frustrate the student who would possibly have to change multiple addresses as well as get confused that updating one address does not mean that all the addresses are updated. We all decided that at this time we do not the student to have access to updating this address through UAOnline, however, we can revist this issue once we update Banner. The next upgrade will allow for more online student services regarding graduation.

4. Additional item

Brigitte asked about the report SHR9STD. Is this report looking across MAUs when calculating student standing for deans lists? The answer is no. At this time each MAU has to manually look for students that are full time across the MAUs and manually calculate GPAs to determine standing. We have asked Jane to look at this report as see if there is a way to have it include fulltime students across MAUs. This item will be followed up on in later meetings. It was brought to the attention of the team by Barbra that the BOR has asked that we find a way to give fulltime students across MAUs the appropriate positive standings.

Next Meeting is February 16, 2009 at 2:30.